Iberia Economic Development Authority
Regular Meeting Minutes

Thursday, August 22, 2013
 Board of Commissioners of the Iberia Economic Development Authority
 met on Thursday, August 22, 2013 at 7:30 a.m. at 

101 Burke Street, in New Iberia, LA  70560

Fran Henderson called the meeting to order and called for the roll.  
Members Present: Fran Henderson, Damon Migues, Liz Bodin, Jim Wiggins
Members Absent: Cecil Hymel
Others Present: Michael Tarantino, Jeff Simon, Evelyn Ducote
Mrs. Henderson called the meeting to order.  Mrs. Henderson asked for a review of the minutes and financials.  On a motion by Damon Migues, seconded by Liz Bodin, the minutes of the regular July 2013 meeting were unanimously approved.  Mrs. Henderson asked for a review of the financials.  Mrs. Ducote reminded the commissioners that there is still $24,000 remaining from last year’s allocation that must be spent by December 31, 2013.  On a motion by Damon Migues, seconded by Jim Wiggins, the financials for July 2013 were unanimously approved.  
Mrs. Henderson asked for a motion on agenda item 6, authorizing the chairman to sign the amendment to the agreement with the State of Louisiana to increase the project total for FP&C Project No. 50-NPD-12-01. On a motion by Liz Bodin, seconded by Damon Migues, the commissioners unanimously approved the motion.  
Mrs. Henderson asked the commissioners to refer to agenda item number 7, authorizing the Chairman to negotiate and execute all required documentation and services required to complete purchase of additional acreage for Progress Point Business Park as required in FP&C Contract No: 50-NPD-12-01, as amended, in an amount not to exceed $2,090,000.00. On a motion by Jim Wiggins, seconded by Damon Migues, the motion passed unanimously.
Mrs. Henderson asked the commissioners to refer to agenda item number 8.  Mr. Tarantino reported that the property appraisal by Joey DeRouen is complete.  All paperwork for FP&C review and approval is complete, except for the title opinion.  Discussion was held as to whether the commissioners wanted to negotiate a right-of-way servitude for the property access road or purchase the land for the road.  On a motion by Damon Migues, seconded by Liz Bodin, the commissioners voted unanimously to purchase the tract of land.  
Mr. Tarantino provided a short economic update.  He reported that he and Roy Pontiff hand delivered the Project Keystone proposal to LaRose on Monday.  He will keep the commissioners updated on any project news.  The Port of Iberia’s millennium expansion project if filling up quickly, which is a great sign.  Local unemployment numbers continue to stay low and are following the historic trend.  

There being no further business to come before the Board, on a motion by Liz Bodin, seconded by Damon Migues, and unanimously approved, the meeting was adjourned. The next regular meeting is scheduled for Thursday, September 26, 2013 at 7:30 AM.
